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Russell’s Ramblings 

It is great to be a Lion.  It is greater to be a Lion in District 2 A-1 and it is greatest to be your District 

Governor. We have begun our trip as your District and things have really gotten interesting. 

We have already changed our cabinet meeting to Junction and the Junction Lions are appreciated to 

accept the responsibility on such short notice. Be watching for registration and hotel information. 

Governor visits are in full swing. If your club is not scheduled give us a call or drop an e-mail to get 

scheduled. We are having fun meeting to Lions of our district and this is definitely the fun part of 

being your governor.  

Since our last Rambling, we have also been busy. We attended our first Cabinet Meeting in Kerrville. 

Your Governor and Lion Whitney Livingston were installed as board members and our own Past 

Council Chairman Tom Blase was elected as Secretary of the Executive Board. Congratulations to all 

as our camp is poised for great things in the near future. 

I have also had the pleasure of attending Zone Meetings. As Governor, I am stressing the importance 

of the Zones in our district. We are expecting each zone to participate in at least one zone project. 

The project can be social, service or fund raising in nature. We simply want Lions in our various clubs 

to meet with and enjoy the company of fellow Lions. 

We were impressed with the Midland West Side Lions. Their Back To School Bash was a success and 

it was my pleasure to participate in preparing the school bags with a whole room full of dedicated 

Lions. Several other clubs also distributed school supplies and we are proud of you all. 

The Big Spring Centennial club is in the planning phase for a Diabetes Screening service project. As 

this project progresses we will keep everyone advised in hopes of duplicating this project across our 

district. 

I am also excited as plans are finalized for our Deer Hunt Raffle. Thank you Lion Joel Kuykendall for 

your willingness to share your resource and host this fund raiser. 

Finally, the zone meeting in Sweetwater on August 18 was punctuated with another significant 

event. Your District Governor is now a Grand Dad. This is to place all of District 2 A-1 that District 

Governor Russell Livingston will be one of the most obnoxious grandparents in recent history. Be 

prepared to be shown pictures of the most beautiful grandbaby in the world. It is great to be a Lion 

and a Grand Dad. 

http://txlionsdistrict2a1.com/
mailto:Donald_McConnell@outlook.com
mailto:District2a1newsletter@hotmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/TexasLionsDistrict2a1
http://ballingernoonlions.org/
http://ballingernoonlions.org/
http://ballingernoonlions.org/
http://ballingernoonlions.org/
http://www.lionsclubs.org/EN/index.php
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Acuna Eye Clinic 

PDG Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Alert Chairperson 

Glenn Shepard 

1510 F.M 2887 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

H: 432-77-1137 

Glenn.shepard@hotmail.com 

Chaplain 

Christian R. Rabone 

2714 Harvard Ave. 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

H: 512-202-8017 

B: 325-653-2448 

fchristian@emmanuel-sa.org 

 

Directory 

Scott Patterson 

8313 W. Grape Creek Road 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

W:325-653-6655 

C: 325-650-1036 

sap1954@gmx.com 

District Convention 

PDG Roy Landry 

3010 Briargrove Lane 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

H: 325-949-5151 

C: 806-433-2961 

royl43@aol.com 

Global Leadership (GLT) 

Carol Brown 

P.O. Box 623 

Walnut Street 

San Angelo, TX 76901 

C: 325-340-8652 

carolecb9@gmail.com 

Global Membership (GMT) 

PDG Dave Richison 

104 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

H:325-388-2091 

daverichison@gmail.com 

Historian 

Helen Wilde 

3209 Southland Blvd. 

San Angelo, TX 76904 

H: 325-942-6697 

C: 325-277-4758 

hmweilde@suddenlink.net 

           PDG Joyce Downie  

                 and husband Lion Ron        

Support 

District 2-A1 Governor Russell Living-

ston and his 2018-2019 Cabinet 

DG Russell and Toni welcome their 

first grandchild into the family.   

LEADER DOGS 

FOR THE BLIND 

I recently traveled to Rochester Michigan as 

part of a group of 70 Lions from across the 

country. I was totally amazed with the CEO, 

staff, facility, dog raisers, clients, and of course the dogs. 

The leader dog’s program has been around for 79 years and 

helped thousands of people who are blind, visually impaired 

or deaf-blind to develop skills to travel safely in todays 

world. All programs are at no charge to the client. Leader 

Dogs is 100% funded by donations. 

Having seen the amazing job they do for the Blind mission I 

would encourage each club in 2A-1 to give $2.00 additional 

per member to be 100% donor to Leader Dogs. 

I will be making this a priority for 2A-1 in the coming 

months.  

Thanks in advance for your donations, Keith 1st VG  2A-1 

1st VDG Keith Perinne 

mailto:azowen@erizon.net
mailto:Glenn.shepard@hotmail.com
mailto:fchristian@emmanuel-sa.org
mailto:sap1954@gmx.com
mailto:royl43@aol.com
mailto:carolecb9@gmail.com
mailto:daverichison@gmail.com
mailto:hmweilde@suddenlink.net
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LCIF 

PDG Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

H & F: 325-651-8894 

joyced2@suddenlink.com 

 

Leader dog for the Blind 

Brigitte Rogers 

P.O. Box 587 

Sonora, TX 76950 

H:325-387-2309 

6200brgmail.com 

Election Manager 

PDG Joyce Downie 

115 Churchill Blvd 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

H & F: 325-651-8894 

joyced2@suddenlink.com 

Long Range Planning 

PDG Al Owen 

6404 Spy Glass 

San Angelo, TX 

Home 325-651-7141 

Cell 325-262-3881 

azowen@verizon.net 

Newsletter Editor 

Donald McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

H: 432-520-5651 

C: 432-413-3935 
district2a1newsletter@hotmail.com 

 

Parliamentarian 

PCC Tom Blasé 

2914 Moss Ave 

Midland, TX 79705 

H: 432-2188021 

C: 325-315-7060 

tomblasesr@gmail.com 

Tail Twister 

Kathy McConnell 

307 Thomas Street 

Midland, TX 79703 

H: 432-520-5651 

C: 432-638-1070 

Katmc307@aol.com 

 

Centennial Co-Coordinator 

Emilio Perez 

1205 Gordon Blvd. 

San Angelo, TX 76905 

H: 325-617-4180 

C: 325-212-1426 

epjmrp@suddenlink.com 

 

Proudly Supports our 2A1 

District Governor Russell Livingston 

Best Wishes for a Great Year 2018-2019 

The Midland Downtown  

Lions Club 

Iceland... Ballinger..,,. Service...  

Yes, they all have a common thread.... Lionism.   

The new Lions Club International President is from Iceland and 

she's the first woman elected to this position. President Gudrun 

Yngvadottir was recently in Kerrville, Texas to speak at the Texas 

State Council of Governors. Local Lions Past International President 

Ebb Grindstaff and 2nd vice District Governor Glenn Shepard and 

their wives were among those attending and visiting with President Gudrun. The 

theme for this new year of Lionism  is "We Serve" and she emphasized the fact that  

" Being a Lion isn't about doing the same things year after year in the name of tradi-

tion. Being a Lion means looking for how you can best be of service. Sometimes that 

requires creative problem solving."   

President Gudrun's agenda emphasizes vision, hunger, the environment, childhood 

cancer, and a new global service focuses on diabetes. These are the programs she be-

lieves will carry Lions to greater service because, as she stated, " There is always an 

obstacle. Lions change obstacles into opportunities, and we serve with pride, com-

passion, and kindness." 

BALLINGER NOON LIONS 

AUGUST 16th, 1928 to AUGUST 16th, 2018 

90 YEAR CELEBRATION 

We are having our party at our new Lions Club Plaza, All are invited to join us in 

this celebration, We are going to have hot dogs, chips, and cold drinks. There will be 

a live band. So please come out and bring your lawn chairs and help us celebrate 

September 7th from 7-10 pm. 

 The Ballinger Lions want to thank everyone for their support and sponsorship over 

the last 90 years, and we hope to keep serving our community for many more years 

to come. 

2nd VDG Glenn Sheppard 

mailto:joyced2@suddenlink.com
mailto:6200brgmail.com
mailto:joyced2@suddenlink.com
mailto:azowen@verizon.net
mailto:district2a1newsletter@hotmail.com
mailto:tomblasesr@gmail.com
mailto:Katmc307@aol.com
mailto:epjmrp@suddenlink.com
https://www.facebook.com/Midland-Downtown-Lions-Club-116766571668350/
https://www.facebook.com/Midland-Downtown-Lions-Club-116766571668350/
https://www.facebook.com/glenn.shepard.75
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Lions Camp Director (West) 

Whitney Livingston 

3603 Princeton 

Midland, TX 79703 

C; 432-528-5763 

Winyiigtn2gmail.com 

Lions Camp Director (East) 

Joel L. Kuykendall 

P.O. Box 102 

Pontotol, TX 76869 

W: 325-622-4530 

C: 409-392-4338 
southwesterlion2011@gmail.com 

 

TLERC 

Sandra freeman 

11425 Mason Street 

Box 361 

Carlsbad, TX 76934 

H: 325-468-8870 

sdrrf@aol.com 

Texas Lions Foundation 

Brigitte Rogers 

P.O. Box 587 

Sonora, TX 76950 

H:325-387-2309 

6200br@gmail.com 

Web Master 

Wynn Alston 

1354 Tre3s Rios Drive 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

H: 325-651-4102 

kwalston@verizon.net 

Director vision Screening 

Jim Chapman 

311 River Ranch Road 

Kingsland, TX 78639 

H: 325-388-3231 

C: 512-422-4930 

grandadtexas@ymail.com 

Youth Exchange 

Mark Signh 

5408 Hillcrest 

Midland, TX  

Home: 432-694-0147 

Cell 432-687-5424 

mmsingh@suddenlink.net 

International President 

GUDRUN YNGVADOTTIR 

 

 

 

 

International Headquarters 

300 22nd Street 

Oak Brook, Il 60521 

PDG Armando receiving the Ed Flood 
Award at the PDG Banquet in Kerrville.  

PDG Armando 
receiving the 
Presidential med-
al from Interna-
tional President 
Gudrun and PID 
Sam Lindsay for 
the most mem-
bership in the 
state of Texas.  

PDG Armando and 

Lion Felis Subia  

proudly supports  

DG Russell Livingston    

and the 2018-2019 cabinet      

                   Midland   

                   West Side Lions Club 
                         

                      Home Club of                                                                   

IPDG Armando Subia            

and PDG Bob Edwards  
 

Proudly Supports  

The District 2-A1  Leadership Team 

Lion Felis receiving the Presidents Appreciation Award 
from our International President Grudrun and PID Sam 
Lindsey  

Congratulations to PCC Tom Blase!!  As many of you know, Tom & SherrIlyn Blase 
met as counselors at the Texas Lions Camp back in 1969. The Lions Camp is why 
Tom became a Lion 44 years ago. He has a passion for this Camp and for Lionism. 
On August 4th he was elected to the Executive Board of The Lions Camp and will be 
it’s President in 6 years!   

August in Kerrville 

mailto;Winyiigtn2gmail.com
mailto:southwesterlion2011@gmail.com
mailto:sdrrf@aol.com
mailto:6200br@gmail.com
mailto:kwalston@verizon.net
mailto:grandadtexas@ymail.com
mailto:mmsingh@suddenlink.net
https://www.facebook.com/sam.lindsey.94
https://www.facebook.com/sam.lindsey.94
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EVERETT J, “EBB” GRINDSTAFF    

                                                                               P. O.  BOX 369 

                     Ballinger, TX 76821 

PAST INTERNATIONAL PRESIDENT             B: 325-365-3515                                                                                      

THE INTERNATIONAL ASSOCIATION           R: 325-365-2400                    

OF LIONS CLUBS                                                  Fax: 365-5263                                  

                                                                                   Cell: 325-977-0145 

Two new members were inducted into the Big 
Spring Centennial Lions Club.  

Midland West Side installs benches as 

part of its Centennial Project 

As Lions, sometimes, we forget to smile & have fun, 
because we’re so focused on making a difference. 
Luckily, Boss Lion Theresa knows how to let her 
“mane” down; uplifting the Club & its members with 
her DYNAMIC personality.  

The Midland Tall City Lions Club 
have been busy making repairs to 
roof at 300 south Stonewall. 

Club News 

DG 

Russell Livingston 

3602 Springmont 

Midland, TX 79707 

Home 432-520-3404 

Cell 432-559-9010 
rlivinston3602@hotmail.com 

1st VDG 

Keith Perrine 

4912 Mariner Terrace 

San Angelo, TX 76903 

Home: xxx-xxx-xxxx 

Cell 432-656-3252 

Keith.perrine@hotmail.com 

2nd VDG 

Glenn Shepard 
1510 F.M 2887 

Ballinger, TX 75821 
Home:  

Cell: 432-770-1137 
Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com 

Cabinet Secretary 

Donna Dugger 

1908 Nolan 

Big Spring, TX 79720 

Home: xxx-xxx-xxxx 

Cell: 432-466-1497 

Donna_d7075@att.net 

Cabinet Treasurer 

Chris Maxwell 

408 CR 109 

Sweetwater, TX 79556 

Home: 325-665-0127 

Cell: 325-235-9235 
cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com 

mailto:rlivinston3602@hotmail.com
mailto:Keith.perrine@hotmail.com
mailto:Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com
mailto:Donna_d7075@att.net
mailto:cmaxwell@eljentechnology.com
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PDG A J Dolle showed our District 11 Rep Mike 
Conaway the 2A1 Legacy garden when he visited 
the Venison World recently.  Here is a better picture showing how well it is 

doing. Concho County Lions are the Caretakers 
for the garden. 

BANG! BANG!! BANG!!! Saturday August 13th , we, the 
“Dynamic” Downtown Lions held our 4th Annual Claybird 
Shoot, and considering that it’s our biggest fundraiser, 
we’d like thank EVERYONE who participated; making it a 
booming success!  

Club News continued 

Zone 1 Chairperson 

Don Eckerty 

5805 S.C. Road 1065 

Midland, TX 79706 

Home: 432-682-2378 

Cell:  

Eckerty.don@gmail.com 

Zone 2 Chairperson 

Marianne Stevenson 

3573 CR 133 

Colorado City, TX 79512 

Home 325-728-9203 

Cell: 509-991-6776 

mcs4446@yahoo.com 

Zone 3 Chairperson 

Larry Melton 

Box 84 

Ballinger, TX 76821 

Home: 325-365-3296 

Cell:  

linlte@aol.com 

Zone 4 Chairperson 

Mona Soland 

304 Kleenayre Ave 

Kingsland, TX 78657 

Home 830-613-4168 

Cell: 830-637-0709 

Lionmona@sbcglobal.net 

Zone 5 Chairperson 

Glenn Shepard 
1510 F.M 2887 

Ballinger, TX 75821 
Home:  

Cell: 432-770-1137 
Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.

com 

Zone 6 Chairpersons 

Larry Walker  

Home: 325-227-8093 

Cell 325-212-9976 

& 

Scott Patterson 

Home 325-653-7227 

Cell 325-6543-6655 

mailto:Eckerty.don@gmail.com
mailto:mcs4446@yahoo.com
mailto:linlte@aol.com
mailto:Lionmona@sbcglobal.net
mailto:Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com
mailto:Glenn.Shepard@hotmail.com


San Angelo Campus Lions Club 

ACLC volunteering and help-
ing out at the San Angelo 
Eyeglass Recycling Center  

ACLC having a raffle ticket 
fundraiser for the upcoming 
2018 fall semester  

Despite the cold freezing tempera-
tures, ACLC along with San Angelo 
Downtown Lions and San Angelo 
Lighthouse all lent a helping hand to 
a beautiful family; repairing, 
painting & landscaping their home. 
Way to go lions!  

ACLC’s new President Michael Martin 
Melendrez, Vice President Sadie Scarcelli, 
and current member Sterling Curnutt 
started off 2018’s fall semester recruiting 
members and informing others on how 
we serve our community.  
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Club News continued 



San Angelo Lady Lions 

Lady Lion Charlyn Doyle received an 
award from Lions International.  The 
letter states for ‘Successfully opening 
the door to Lionism’.   

A few of the Lady Lions went to eat at Mammacita’s after leaving Lions Camp and to ride out the storm before getting 
on the road.  
 
While we were leaving the restaurant, this precious little camper ran up with the biggest smile and said ‘Thank you for 
sending me to camp,  can I have a selfie?!’  We hugged and took a selfie.    
She then told us all ‘Thank you for being Lions’. 
 
Her mom then asked to get a picture of her with our group and continued thanking us what we do and for being Lions.  
 
We said our goodbyes and walked out of the establishment, then decided we wanted to see if Mom would share the 
group picture, so I went back in to find and ask her. It took a moment to find her, and gave a quick private moment with 
Mom to discuss what Camp meant to her daughter and the family. The impact is beyond amazing, this was evident in 
that short period of time.  
 
Through the course of the evening, Mom and I shared conversation via text message.  
 
She shared that her daughter is extremely shy, and when she jumped up from the table to run over to us, they were 
shocked.  They had not prompt this from her, but she understands how important it is to be a Lion.  
 
What a true blessing this nine year old girl is to humanity. How we all could learn to grasp her joy, love and appreciate 
of others. What an example she is to We Lions.  
 
It continues to prove how important our jobs are and that it’s never about us; it’s always about them. The people.  
 
The family is praying she gets to go back to camp next year.  

Donation  drive of much 
needed school supplies for 
the Concho Valley Home 
For Girls and Children’s 
Emergency Shelter. 
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Club News continued 



Midland West Side Lions Club 13th annual Back to School Bash 

The Midland West Side Lions Club is extremely grateful for the 100+ people who volunteered hours of their time to 
make our 13th annual Back To School Bash such a huge success! We had members of other Lions Clubs, Boy Scouts, 
Girl Scouts, new friends we made along the way, family members, and some people just showed up to help. We had 
new community partners and community partners who had been with us before. We appreciate everyone who vol-
unteered for any length of time! We are determined to have an even better 14th BTSB! 
Thank you! 
Jeweli Flores and Amanda Bourland  Co-chairs 2018 Back to School Bash 
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Club News continued 
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Texas Lions Camp     ($10 per member)   

 Leader Dog for the Blind    ($2 per member) 

 Western Texas Eye Bank Alliance            ($5 per member) 

 Texas Lions Eyeglass Recycling Center  ($2 per member) 

 Lions Club International Foundation  ($2 per member) 

 Acuna Eye Clinic of Ophthalmology  ($1 per member) 

 Texas Lions Foundation    ($2 per member)  

 District 2-A1 Vision Screening   ($1 per member) 

 

Below is the current list of clubs in District 2-A1: 

 

YEAR 2018-2019 

 

 

200% 

Midland Northside Lions Club 

 

100% 

Junction Lions Club 

 

Rev. 08/10/2018 

LIONS DISTRICT 2-A1 SUPPORTED CHARITIES 
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The District needs your support for 2018-2019.   

Please help support the District Governor Team, District 2-A1, and a chance to give your 

club some exposure by advertising in the 2018-2019 District publications (Website and 

Newsletter). 

We need your support more than ever! 
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SERVICE 

  

Anytime you see Lion related information, you will see “SERVICE”, and 

that is not an accident. Our moto and reason for existing is to provide service to 

our members, our local community and to our world. 

Lions have been providing service in thousands of areas for the past century, 

and each club has participated in this worthwhile endeavor over the years. But, the 

old saying, “What are you doing NOW?” comes to mind. Are our efforts relevant 

today? Has your club considered current needs, or are you following the “calf 

path” by repeating age old projects because “that is what we have always done.” 

Governor Livingston has proposed thinking OUTSIDE THE BOX, and that 

is what a club should do to remain relevant in service. We often get mired in the 

mud of convenience by automatically repeating projects and activities year after 

year because we have perfected our efforts and can execute the activity without 

much extra effort. We should evaluate projects and activities once they are com-

pleted to determine if we are meeting current needs of our club members and com-

munity. 

One way to accomplish this goal is to perform a member and/or community 

survey to use as a sounding board for our efforts and plans. Efforts without a desir-

able goal in sight are like stumbling around in the dark. There are many ways to 

conduct a survey, and you need to include questions that will give needed infor-

mation using a sample group in the know large enough to include multiple view-

points and evaluators that are unbiased when reaching conclusions regarding the 

survey. Later during this year sample surveys will be provided for your use. 

As your District Global Service Chair, I hope to encourage all Lions in their 

pursuit of service, and will remind club secretaries of their duty to report your ser-

vice to the District. 

Aubrey Linne, 2-A1 Global Service Chairman. 
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